From: Russo, Joseph
Sent: Thursday, November 17, 2016 5:28 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Recent trip to Quebec City 
 

Hey Steve,
 
I recently returned from a trip to Quebec City where I gave a presentation at a conference on Inclusive Cities.  My presentation dealt with the methodologies used by Chicago to improve access to people with disabilities.  We agreed to the presentation in the spring, not long before I got hurt and went on medical leave. I returned from medical leave shortly before the conference and have been busy trying to catch up with everything (I was out for 5 months).  Karen told me that she had sought approval for the trip in accordance with the ethics requirements set forth in the email you sent in September, but I want to make sure that she did everything required.  Also, I wanted to let you know that the trip had been completed and turn over any other information you might need.  
 
In terms of the trip, the sponsors said that they would pay for airfare and hotel and informed me when I arrived that they would be giving me a meal stipend.  Because of the injuries I suffered in May I was not able to travel independently so my wife joined me on the trip but I did not ask them to reimburse me for her travel costs.  She did not receive anything from the sponsors.
 
The trip took place from November 6 – 8.  The hotel bill was paid by the sponsors but they have not yet reimbursed me for the cost of my air travel.  
 
The sponsors presented all the keynote speakers with a book, which is suitable for display in the Commissioner’s office or our conference room and if Ethics believes that is appropriate we can display it in one of those places.
 
Can you let me know whether everything was taken care of in terms of getting approval and if not what I can do to correct it. 
 
Thanks,
 
Joe
 
Joseph C. Russo
Deputy Commissioner of Compliance
Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities
